
Chairman Wiggam, Vice Chairman John, Ranking Member Kelly, and members of the 
State and Local Government Committee: Thank you for allowing me proponent 
testimony for House Bill 90. 
  

My name is George Ilavsky and I am a medical laboratory technician and I urge you to 
support and vote YES on HB 90. The passage of this bill is desperately needed for the 
preservation of our state and to return order to our government.  Currently, there is an 
imbalance between the separation of powers.  Governor DeWine and the Ohio 
Department of Health has unconstitutionally used their authorities to mandate orders 
that have negatively affected the state of Ohio and millions of citizens.  I am appalled 
that Governor DeWine and the Ohio Department of Health has not consulted with the 
legislature at all during this whole pandemic.  I am also disgusted by Governor 
DeWine’s willingness to ignore the rights of all Ohio citizens and 
businesses.  Constitutional rights are God-given and should not be infringed.  He has 
infringed on many rights.  He has provided false information, left out important data and 
statistics, or has altered the data to support the continuation of his unconstitutional and 
unlawful authorities.  Please take a stand and fight for Ohio and vote YES on HB 90. 
  

Thank you, 
  

George Ilavsky 
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